
TOWN OF FERDINAND 

SPECIAL MEETING 

February 5, 2024 

The Ferdinand Town Council met for a Special Meeting at 6:30 PM on Monday, February 

5, 2024, in the Ferdinand Town Hall. Present were Council President, Ken Sicard; Vice-President, 

Debbie Johnson; Council Member, Ron Weyer; Attorney, Sharon Bohnenkemper and Clerk-

Treasurer, Tamara Miller. 

Debbie moved to approve the Minutes of the January 16, 2024 Council Meeting. Ron 

seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Sicard asked if there were any additional bids for 2023-02 Community Crossing Road 

Projects. No additional bids were submitted. Debbie moved to close the acceptance of bids. Ron 

seconded. Motion carried 3-0. The following bids were opened: 

Unit Price 

Base Bid #1 	 per Cubic Yard 

JH Rudolph - Tell City, IN 	$703,513.90 	 $230 

Calcar ,  Paving — Jasper, IN 	$517,456.00 	 $75 

To expedite the award process, Brett Schipp with Universal Design and Tom Lueken 

departed to a separate room to review the bids to determine a recommendation for the Council. 

Ron moved to allow Sicard and Miller to sign the Memorandum of Understanding with the 

Framing Ferdinand group (attached). Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. The group will meet this 

Wednesday at 5:00 PM at the Ferdinand Library. 

Debbie moved to reschedule the March 19, 2024 Town Council Meeting to March 26, 2024 

at 6:30 PM. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

There will be a Rezoning Hearing at 7:00 PM at the March 26, 2024 Town Council Meeting. 

Ron moved to approve Ben Brinkman's request that he and Kyle Lechner attend the AWWA 

Lead and Copper Rule Revision Workshop at Ivy Tech in Plainfield on February 15, 2024 at a cost 

of $60 per person. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

The Whipped Bakery will be having a ribbon cutting on February 13, 2024 at 11:00 AM. 

Brett Schipp stated he reviewed the bids for CCMG 2023-02 and he recommended accepting 

the low bid from Calcar base bid of $517,456.00 and the unit price of $75 per cubic yard. Debbie 



Clerk-Treasurer 

moved to accept the Calcar bid. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ron moved to allow Vice President Debbie Johnson to sign agreements on behalf of 

President Sicard in the event Sicard was not available. Sicard seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Miller reported the Town has completed three separate applications for CCMG 2024-01. The 

total financial commitment from the Town did not change and remained at $67,034.19. 

Ron stated the SRF application deadline is April 1, 2024. Ron and Ben Brinkman are working 

with Midwest Engineers on proposed wastewater projects. Ron will keep the Council updated. 

Ron moved to pay regular claims. Debbie seconded. Motioned carried 3-0. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Town Council Meeting 	 Tuesday 	 February 20, 2024 at 6:30 PM 
BZA 	 Wednesday 	February 28, 2024 at 6:30 PM 
Plan Commission 	 Wednesday 	February 28, 2024 at 7:00 PM 
Park Board 	 Wednesday 	February 7, 2024 at 4:30 PM 
Economic Development Comm. 	Monday 	 April 22, 2024 at 6:00 PM 

As there was no further business to discuss, Debbie moved to adjourn. Ron seconded. Motion 

carried 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM. 

ATTEST: 
	

FERDINAND TOWN COUNCIL 
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